Error made in the narrative of the February 2021 Performance Brief (March 2021 Board papers)

An error was made in the narrative of the Performance Brief (Safe Domain section).

Details of the original narrative (including highlighted error) and the revised narrative to correct this error are below:


Section currently reads (Page 40 of the bundle and page 6 of the individual report):
‘The Category 4 pressure ulcer was recorded in January 2021and was reviewed at SIDM in February. The investigation identified a lack of
evidence of adherence with the LCH infection framework and therefore it was not possible to conclude if the presence of wound infection
contributed to the deterioration of this hospital acquired ulcer under LCH care. It was also evident that clinical observations have not been taken
in line with this framework. Additional learning related to missed opportunities to report the wound at an earlier opportunity and therefore trigger
a critical review of the patients care’.

It should have read (hospital acquired removed):

‘The Category 4 pressure ulcer was recorded in January 2021and was reviewed at SIDM in February. The investigation identified a lack of
evidence of adherence with the LCH infection framework and therefore it was not possible to conclude if the presence of wound infection
contributed to the deterioration of this ulcer under LCH care. It was also evident that clinical observations have not been taken
in line with this framework. Additional learning related to missed opportunities to report the wound at an earlier opportunity and therefore trigger
a critical review of the patients care.’


The error occurred during the report final drafting process but having investigated this, we are unfortunately unable to say why it occurred. We do apologise for the inaccuracy and for any upset this caused.
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